Professional Activities
PASC has continued to focus on the development of professional activities at Section/Chapter/Affinity Group level, urging all Section Chairs to appoint a PA Officer. PA is identified as the most significant member benefit for many members, and a positive reason to renew their membership. Organising an effective PA program  requires a dedicated volunteer leading a Section team drawn from industry and academia. Only half of our 52 Sections currently have a PA Officer, and many Sections clearly do not give PA a sufficiently high priority.
   To try to increase awareness of the importance of PA, the first issue of a quarterly e-newsletter was sent to all Section PA Officers following the Malta meeting. The objective is to inform them on a regular basis of new PA developments, services and products across IEEE, and to provide a list of contacts for possible collaboration.

   In the past year there has been a strong growth in the use of webinars in IEEE, mostly free to members. This is rapidly becoming the medium of choice in the delivery of lectures and tutorials, for many technical organisations and societies (e.g. IET, Microwave Journal, etc.). Webinars are particularly useful in Region 8 because the wide geographical spread of our membership makes face-to-face meetings expensive. PASC believes that there are now excellent opportunities for local groups to capture the best talks at PA events and to re-package them as webinars for other Sections to use. There are logistical and cost issues to be overcome, and so some investment will be needed. The challenge for Region 8 is how to harness the vast array of expertise among our members to develop a large scale program of PA education comparable to that offered by IEEE-USA.
 There are still many opportunities for in-person meetings, such as the Region 8 Workshops on Leadership Skills and Project Management given by Kurt Richter and Matej Zajc. Sections and Student Branches should consider hosting these workshops in 2009. PASC plans to add new topics, including Patents, later this year, and welcomes any other suggestions from Section Chairs. PASC needs help to identify expert presenters from across the Region to share the heavy burden of time and travel involved in delivering the workshops.

 Finally, with great pleasure, PASC congratulates Kurt Richter who will be receiving the 2008 IEEE EAB Award for Continuing Education, for his pioneering work in the development of PA workshops.
Charles Turner (2008 Chair PASC) September 2008
